
July, 2025 
RESOLUTION 
City of Cranbrook Council approves submission of this resolution request to the Regional District of 
East Kootenays by Mayor Price and Councillor Blissett as the City’s RDEK Board members.  
 
WHEREAS   
The City of Cranbrook will take possession of a property though tax sale in September of 2025 as no 
public bids were received for this property, leaving the City as the deemed purchaser and will take 
possession/responsibility unless property is sold or taxes paid before September 2025:  

Property Address:  22 Briar Avenue NW, Cranbrook  
Legal Description:  Lot 2, Plan NEP11850, District Lot 29  
PID:    006-173-462 

Commonly referred to as the “Knights Hall” or “Tudor House”, old hospital site in Cranbrook. 
 
AND WHEREAS  
The site contains a massive volume of debris from the demolition of the partially burnt down nurses 
residence on the site (Knights Hall), and accumulated other debris, with an estimated cost of $900,000 
to clean up, much of the cost being the tipping fees required to be paid to the RDEK landfill, the cost of 
which will become a cost burden on the taxpayers of Cranbrook 
 
AND WHEREAS  
There are no Provincial, Federal or other grant funding sources available for site clean up costs and 
tipping fees, which are the largest cost of the cleanup required 
 
AND WHEREAS  
The cost for tipping fees is set by bylaw by the board at the RDEK, the bylaw tipping fees can also be 
changed by amending bylaw by the board at the RDEK 
 
AND WHEREAS  
An immediate threat to public health exists from the known hazardous materials located within debris 
piles through “friable” (becoming airborne) asbestos containing materials, and an order requiring the 
prevention of asbestos particles from becoming airborne was addressed to the City of Cranbrook dated 
July 30, 2024, and a separate Order was addressed to the property owner on August 2, 2024 by an 
Environmental Health Officer, Health Protection at Interior Health.  
 
AND WHEREAS  
There is an elementary school nearby, where SD5 issued a letter to the City of concern about the 
condition of property and its impact on student health and safety (attached) 
 
AND WHEREAS  
The City could clean up the property and allow its use for low-income or supportive housing, available to 
anyone in the region, as many of the low-income residents coming to Cranbrook for services and 
remaining in the Cranbrook area to access services with no home and in need of housing are from the 
many smaller communities in the East Kootenay region.  
 
THEREFORE, Council approves a request to the Regional District of East Kootenay, of which Cranbrook is 
a member municipality, to consider amending the Central Solid Waste Fee Bylaw to implement a zero or 
reduced tipping fee for the clean up of City owned properties for low-income housing.  
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